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REGULAR BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING SCHEDULE 
 

Meetings are held at the Associated Bank Building,  
Room 103, 176 Snelling Ave. St Paul, MN 55104 

This room is off the main hallway of the atrium, before you enter the inside bank.  
 The meetings start at 10 AM.   All are welcome to attend. 

 

April 20, 2013 

May 11, 2013 – Annual Membership Meeting 

May 18, 2013 

June 15, 2013 plus the Pioneer Picnic-Le Center, MN at 1 pm 

July 20, 2013 

August 3, 2013 – Training Picnic 

August 17, 2013 

September 21, 2013 

………………………………………………………………………….… 
 

Annual Dues are due on May 1, 2013   
 

All Annual members have an (A) after their name.  
 

If you have an asterisk * than you owe dues for 2013. 
If you do not have an asterisk(s), you have already paid. 

 

Annual dues are:   $30.00 per year 

If you are a Senior (age 65 +) your annual dues are $25.00. 

If you have TWO asterisks ** than you owe dues for 2012 & 2013.  

2013 dues = $30.00 
Senior dues =   $25.00 

Life Membership = $300.00 
 

Dues should be mailed to the office:  Minnesota Territorial Pioneers, Inc 
                             176 Snelling Ave N.  Suite 328 
                             St. Paul, MN 55104-6322 



Board Notes 

It has been a quiet end of winter.  The Board is wrapping up the fiscal year and taking note of 
what we have done and still need to do.  The Portrait project is in full swing again.  We are 
feeling the crunch of needing money to help with the building.  The budgets have been 
approved for the next fiscal year.  Minnesotan of the Year and Pioneer of the year have been 
selected. The Education Committee is meeting to select the 2013 Scholarship recipient, which 
will be announced at the Annual Membership Meeting. As things wind down, Money is the 
biggest issue.  We are not making ends meet and realize that we need to get the museum 
open in Le Center sooner rather than later so that we can make some money.  We realize that 
we need a grant writer so we can apply for grants offered.  If you have that expertise, we sure 
could use you.  We hope to see you at the Annual Membership Meeting, May 11, 2013.  The 

restaurant comes highly recommended.  See you there!     Thank You, the Board of Directors 

 
≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠≠ 

 

 
 
 

Pioneer Picnic – June 15, 2013 @ 1:00pm   
 

The good old-fashioned picnic is at the new building.  Bring yourself and your 
families.  Bring something to share.  We have tables, chairs, refrigeration, 
bathrooms and plenty of parking and space.  The Pioneers will supply meat and 
condiments. In case of rain or hot sun, we have a very large canopy.   This would 
be a good time to see exactly what we have been working on and see our future 
museum.   

 

 
 



Please join us for the 
2013 Annual Meeting 

and 

Spring Luncheon 
on 

Saturday, May 11, 2013 
             at 

  Gasthof Zur Gemutlichkeit 
          Minneapolis, MN 

11:00 am Social Hour 
  Annual Meeting and Awards 
12 noon Luncheon ɀ German Buffet includes Baked    
  Chicken (Gluten-free), Pork Loin & Bratwurst with   
  Mashed potatoes/gravy, sauerkraut, vegetable & bread.   
  Dessert is Open face Apfelstrudel.  
 

Speaker: Jim Sazevich ɀ author, historian and researcher.  
 

Door prizes to follow  

 

Please detach and return the reservation form below with a payment of 
$25.00 (non-refundable) per person.  Checks payable to: 

Minnesota Territorial Pioneers or MTP. 
176 Snelling Ave N.   #328 

                 St. Paul, MN  55104 
Please bring an item for the Food Shelf 

 

Reservations are due by May 4, 2013.   Questions?   Please call the MTP office: 
651-379-1849 or Katie Mytty at 763-559-7900. Handicap accessible.  Directions on back 

 

Vegetarian and Gluten free meals available upon request 
 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
 

Name:___________________________ Name:____ ________________ ________  

Name:___________________________ Name:______ ___________________ ___ 

Contact Phone Number: ___ ________ ______ To tal Due:___________ __(Non-refundable) 

 



 

Minnesota Territorial Pioneers, Inc. 
176 Snelling Ave N. #328 

Saint Paul, MN 55104 

Mnterritorialpioneers.org 

 

Itôs that time of year again, Board of Directors nominations! Are 

you interested in being a part of the operations of our 

organization? Do you want to help lead us into the future? Can you 

contribute valuable input during Board meetings? If yes, then this 

may be just the opportunity for you! 

You may ask, what is involved in serving on the Minnesota 

Territorial Pioneers Board of Directors? Besides the standard 

legal requirements, you must: 

¶ Attend the majority of Board of Directors meetings 

¶ Help staff at least one shift at the Log Cabin during the 

Minnesota State Fair 

¶ Serve on at least one of the many committees of which you are 

interested in; such as Membership, Newsletter, State Fair, 

Portrait, Building, etc. 

¶ Be a member in good standing 

o Have dues up to date 

o Have not violated any of the rules of the organization 

 

Board of Directors candidates will be elected by the membership 

during our Annual Membership Meeting being held on May 11, 2013. 

If you feel as though this is the opportunity, youôve been waiting 

for, to serve our organization or if you have any questions,  

please contact myself at (651)398-4185, or by email  

 

alex.casebolt@mnterritorialpioneers.org. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

Alex Casebolt   
1st Vice President 

Building Committee Chair 

Nominating Committee Chair 

 

 

 

mailto:alex.casebolt@mnterritorialpioneers.org


Minnesota Territorial Pioneers, Inc. 
 

2013 Annual Membership Meeting  
Gasthof Zur Getmutlichkeit 

Minneapolis, Minnesota 

Saturday, May 11, 2013 
 

May 12 , 201 2 Annual Membership Meeting Minutes  
 

Motion #201 3-2 AMM  
 
Call to Order by President William Casebolt at 11:04 AM  

Pledge of Allegiance - William Casebolt  

Mission Statement -  Joseph Malinovsky  

In vocation by Richard Sandeen  

Necrology – Richard Sandeen  

 John P. Arnold, DVM   Georgianna Haas Knapp     J. Valerie Latvalla Rowe  
 Kenneth Cashin   Clarice (Chris) Matteson  Lester E. Saefke 
 Charles Dusbabek   Marilyn Minea    LeRoy Torkelson 
 Francis Goble      Edward Pekarik   Marie Trevis 

Roll Call -  see Roll Call Book  

Motion #2012 - 1 AMM    May 12, 2012 Annual Membership Meeting Agenda Approval 
Motion by:  Mary Casebolt         Second by:  Katherine Mytty   Motion carried without change.   

Motion #201 2 - 2 AMM    Annual Membership Meeting Minutes of May 7, 2011 Approval 
Motion by: Mary Casebolt    Second by:  Norman Rice           Motion carried without change. 

President’s Report – William Casebolt  
Welcome to everyone here today.  This last year has brought many changes for the Pioneers.  During the last 
State Fair, we were offered a building by a fairgoer.  After going to the site to determine if it would meet the 
our needs, we decided that the building would be a good fit for our organization. After many discussions, we 
accepted the offer made by William Benzick.  Our portrait collection is now at the building and now we need to 
start the process of cleaning, repairing and digitizing them.  We are now feeling the joys and pains of 
ownership.  There are going to be many challenges ahead of us.  One of which will be the money to pay for all 
the joys and pains.  Now, more than ever, we are going to have to come together to make this building work 
for us.  There are going to be many volunteer opportunities.  Watch future newsletters for dates and times 
when we will be needing help. I appointing Alex Casebolt, Site Manager.  He has for the past several months 
had many things to work out, mainly installing a state of the art video monitoring system  In case some of you 
are wondering if we are going to be at the State Fair this year, I am glad to announce that the folks at the Fair 
said it was only a rumor that they were planning on moving us.  .  I want to thank our Social Chair, Veronica 
Sletten for all of her work making the arrangements for today’s luncheon and the secretary for her work 
putting together and printing the programs. I am grateful to the organization for the honor of being your 
President this past year.  Thank you. 

Secretary’s Report – Mary Caseb olt  
The new building is going to be wonderful and a challenge as we get down to business and work on trying to 
support it. The pledge cards/donations envelopes have been a success! Members are using them to mail in 
dues, donations and notes.    I will be sending membership information to our newest members.  Please 
remember, if you move let us know so that we can update our database.  We like to share what is happening 
so please let us know.  
 
 
 
 



In addition, one question that I repeatedly get is; “How do my family members join?”  All they or you have to 
do is fill in a membership application and send in the lineage along with birth death and/or marriage 
certificates to prove that you are related to the territorial settler and then proof that that settler was actually 
here.  We like each application to stand on its own.  One complaint that we get is that, well my father or 
grandfather was a member, why do I have to send in my lineage?  Well, if they were anything like my great 
grandfather, he did not put anything down!  The organization went through a period where, people just said 
that their ancestor was here, paid their dues and joined!  No application, no history, nothing.  It makes my job 
a little bit harder trying to explain that we do not have anything on their family.   Then there are the families 
that have given us a lot of information, which is wonderful.  Therefore, please, if your family members want to 
join, we do need that paperwork again.   

Treasurer’s Report – Amy Jensen   
I hope that you all have picked up the Treasurer’s fiscal year end reports. As you can see, our total 
income was $22,344.30.   Our total expenses were $51,059.71.  As a Board, we do our best to keep 
expenses down. We did have the expense of $35,411.38 for the building in Le Center.  We did have 
quite a deficit this past year.   
Curator – Richard MacNabb  
Last year, the enclosed trailer, being stored offsite during the Fair, was stolen.  It was later found with the 
locks cut off, license plate stolen and the contents destroyed.  The loom was in pieces, all the moving dollies 
were gone, and the plastic storage totes were gone.  Several  books, historic clothing and other artifacts were 
gone.  Due to the generosity of the members, the totes have been replaced.  We had the expense of 
purchasing new dollies, new trailer locks and the license replaced.  Pending the move the Portrait Project has 
been put on hold.  Mary Erb, Chair, has been working on her computer with the pictures that have already 
been cleaned and photographed.  We have inquired into being part of the MN 150th anniversary of the Civil 
War together at the State Capital on May 18th.  I will be attending several rendezvous’ and events in the 
upcoming year. We will need volunteers to help with the portraits.  Also, the cost of an archival cabinet is 
about $1400-1600.00 each.  We need about 10 of them.  We finally found the portraits and other items that 
the Fair had stored for us under the Hippodrome/horse barns.  Overall, these were in very bad condition and 
we will have to see what can be done.  
Le Center Building – Alexander Casebolt  

The building used to be the community center for St. Joseph’s Catholic Church in Lexington 
Township.   
I have some live video of the building that I am showing right now.  The portraits are there now.  It 
is a large building but it is not big enough to display all the portraits. Eventually, we are hoping to set 
up several “theme” rooms within.  There is the St. Joseph’s Cemetery behind the building.  It is a 
Morton building, no basement but it is well insulated.  It is west of Montgomery and about 5 miles 
outside of Le Center.  Some questions asked were:  When will we open, hopefully in about 2 years.  
Our portraits are our greatest treasure,  we hope to be able to display about one quarter to one half 
of them at a time, have a research area in the building.  The local people are excited about having us 
there.  There is 2.4 acres of land and we have put up a new sign. 
Marketing and Sales – Emilie Casebolt  
Sales were not good at the Fair this past year, even with new items such as wooden toys, made in 
Long Lake, MN and a new book called “Wintering” a tale of Northern MN.  Some of the items that 
were asked for were wooden crochet hooks and wooden knitting needles.  We are looking at getting 
some wooden cribbage boards from “Wood from the Hood” a local company based in Minneapolis.  If 
anyone knows of a MN company that has items we can sell, please let me know.   
 

Unfinished Business  
 None 
 
May 11, 2013 

 
 
 



New Business  
Motion #2012 -3 AMM  
We request that the General Membership approve the following individuals as regular members of the 
Minnesota Territorial Pioneers, Inc. to enjoy all rights and privileges of membership. 
Gary E. Brothers, Steven G. Brothers, Sheila H. Burt, Michael A. Gilgosch, Mary K. Gros s, Marlys 
Huss, John M. Lammers, Dominika R. Walsh, Natalia E. Walsh.  
Motion by: Kay Harsila      Second by: Norma Mackey       Motion carried. 

Motion #2012 -4 AMM  
I move that the following named individuals be recommended for election to the Board of Directors of the 
Minnesota Territorial Pioneers, Inc. for the 2012 fiscal year. 
Gary Anderson, Gretchen Anderson, Kay L. Harsila, Michael Hecht, Lee Krautkremer, Richard L. MacNabb, 
Richard Sandeen, Mary K. Vavrosky, Mary Casebolt, Joseph Malinovsky, William E. Casebolt,   Veronica A. 
Sletten, Emilie R. Casebolt, Samual Fudenberg,  Alexander Casebolt, Michael F. Robin, Amy L. Jensen and 
Craig Lindeke.  Katherine Mytty was nominated from the floor by Mary Casebolt and accepted.  
Motion by:  Lee Krautkremer, Nominating Chair      Second by: Norma Mackey       Motion carried   

Good and Welfare  
1. Scholarship Award Presentation – Mary Vavrosky and William Casebolt 

James Dahlgren  – recipient   James was not present, Emilie Casebolt read his essay. 
2. Minnesotan of the Year  Award -  Presented by President William Casebolt and Michael 

 Robin to Steven Trimble,  Author  
3. Pioneer of the Year – Michael Robin and William Casebolt presented this to  

 Catherine Harrison.   

 
 
 
Motion #2011 -5 AMM  
Move to Adjourn at by Amy Jensen 
 
 

 
Motion by:  Mary Casebolt 
 
Second: __________________________________ 
 
Approved:    Yes  No 
 
Changes:                      
 
 
 
 
 

            Seal 
 

 
 
May 12, 2012 

 

 

 



Minnesota Territorial Pioneers, Inc. 

From the Desk of the Social Chair:  Katherine Mytty. 
 
I hope everyone is ready to attend the Minnesota Territorial Pioneer Annual 
Spring Luncheon meeting on May 11, 2013. 
 
The Annual Spring Luncheon Meeting will be held at: 
  

Gasthof  Zur Gemutlichkeit  
2300 University Avenue NE 

a German Restaurant this year in Northeast Minneapolis. 
 

Buffet Menu 
Baked Chicken- Chicken is Gluten free          
Pork Loin 
Bratwurst 
Mashed Potatoes and gravy  
Sauerkraut 
Bread and Butter 
For dessert : Open face Apfelstrudel, made there. 
Coffee and soda 
The cost of the Luncheon $25.00 per person 
 
For people who are Vegetarians the restaurant will serve their Veggie Puff.  
This is the substituted for one of the meats, but will need to be ordered in 
advanced on your reservation so the restaurant can serve those individuals 
separately. The restaurant plans for one each of the meats per person.  
 
Plenty of Parking and handicap accessible.  
Directions are on the back of the invitation.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



RECIPE/Helpful Hints SUBMISSION FORM 
(ONE RECIPE PER PAGE) 

 

Recipe Categor y (please circle one) 
 

Appetizers, Beverages, & Dips   Main Dishes & Meats 
Soups & Salads     Desserts 
Breads & Rolls      Cookies & Candy 
Vegetables & Side Dishes    Miscellaneous 

 
 
__________________________________________ _________________________________________________ 

Recipe Title      Submitted by: 
       (PRINT EXACTLY AS YOU WANT IT TO APPREAR IN THE BOOK) 

INGREDIENTS: 
List of abbreviations:  
C. = cup; tsp. = teaspoon; Tblsp = tablespoon; lb. = pound; oz. = ounces; pkg. = package; pt. = pint; qt. = quart 
_________________________________________       _____________________________________________ 

_________________________________________       _____________________________________________ 

_________________________________________       _____________________________________________ 

_________________________________________       _____________________________________________ 

_________________________________________       _____________________________________________ 

_________________________________________       _____________________________________________ 

_________________________________________       _____________________________________________ 

_________________________________________       _____________________________________________ 

DIRECTIONS:  (PLEASE BE VERY CLEAR AND THOROUGH IN YOUR INSTRUCTIONS) 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Any special history/notes on this recipe: _________________________________________________________________ 

 

If necessary, continue on back of sheet.  Please circle OVER 

HELPFUL HINTS: _________________________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 



 

 

Once again, we are looking to our 
members for donations of time and money 
towards some of our larger projects. 
 

Building Fund  
For the monthly expenses of the water 
softener salt, insect control, gas and 
electricity.  
 

Scholarship Fund  
We will be awarding one scholarship in 
May, please help us replenish the fund.  
 

Carpenters/Cabinet makers  
We still are looking for a cabinetmaker.  We 
also need someone who can cut glass to 
specific shapes, mostly squares. If you 
have these talents, please contact us.  If 
you know how to mat/frame pictures, that 
would be helpful to us.  Several of the 
portraits need new mats and glass.  Please 
consider sharing your talents. If you do not 
have the time or talents, please feel free to 
send in a donation.   
 

Please remember that all donations 
made to the Pioneers are tax deductible.  
We can send you a donation slip for 
your taxes.   
 
 

 

Annual Membership Meeting–May 11, 2013  
 
Spring Picnic  – Le Center, June 15 - 1 PM 
 
Log Cabin Training Picnic  -  August 3 
 
MN State Fair   - August 22 – Sept 2, 2013    

 
 
 

 
 

Craig Lindeke  
  Summer, 1955 & 1965 Newsletters 

 

George Glotzbach  
Photo of New Ulm Post Office 

 

Julie Arguelles  
Building Fund - $150.00 

 
 

Katie Mytty  

General Operating Fund - $20.00 
 

Gale Brothers  
General Operating Fund - $100.00 

 

 
Recipes  & Helpful Hints  

 

Grace Rice 
Gerry Larson 

Maud Palmer Shipman 
 

Please remember that we need recipes that 
are not  out of other cookbooks.  We also 
would appreciate any “helpful hints” that 
may have been passed down through the 
generations. We are getting closer to 
needing someone to start organizing, 
proofreading and typing the recipes.  If you 
have those skills, please contact the office.  
Thanks.  
 

Research: 

I am still cross referencing applicants 
and ancestors. Some applications have 
the bare minimum of information and it 
would be historically interesting to have 
more information. So, please get your 
genealogy in to us. We are waiting for 
some wonderful stories to add to your 

applications.          Mary Vavrosky 
 
 
 
 
 



Curatorsð Corner  HA PPY  S PRI N G! 
 

Earlier in March, Norma and Doug Mackey, and I attended the New Ulm Trade Fair, in 
New Ulm, MN. We had a chance to meet some of our members and talk with possible 
new members. The sales were down from last year, but the overall sales were down by 
many of the other traders that were present. 
 

While in New Ulm, I had the privilege of meeting with MaryAnn Zins (a member of the 
MTP), who is also a member of Southern Minnesota Luxembourg Society, a historic 
organization. We were able to set up a date for me to talk with their group in June.  If 
interested, call me for more information.   While speaking with her, she gave me the 
name of an organization that has grants available.  I have given this information to the 
secretary, and she has had a chance to look at the website (the Carl & Verna Schmidt 
Foundation). 
 

I would like to thank Sam Fudenberg for donating the following books, which will be 
added to the collection: 
 ñCentennial of the Territory of Minnesotaò Exhibition 1849 ï 1919 
     US Govôt Printing Office 
 ñAll Our Relationsò Chippewa Mixed Blood Treaty of 1837 
     By Theresa Schenk 
 ñFrom Wood Stoves to Astronautsò Autobiography of Alice Olson 
     Croixside Press, 1977 
Thank you to everyone for keeping the Pioneers in mind.  We appreciate one and 
every donation. I am also looking for childrens and mens clothing; period toys, also 
maps and documents relating to the period of the MN territory and early statehood. 

Keep them coming       Richard MacNabb, Curator    

 

       
 
Hooray! The Portrait Committee is up and working again. Since February 1, we have 
cleaned and catalogued 150 portraits. We will continue working, but there are now 
enough portraits to have a volunteer photographer start taking pictures. We welcome 
additional workers. Training will be provided.   Bill Casebolt was on the internet and 
found us three cabinets, seven feet tall and three feet wide for which he paid a hefty 
price, one cent! They are in great shape and will comply with "archival" with a coat of 
special archival paint.  We meet at the Le Center building at 10 AM, the next dates for 
work are:            April 26 

May 24 
June 8 

June 29 
Note, some are Fridays, some Saturdays.  Please come and help. Call the office for 
directions and to let us know that you are coming.   651 379 1849. 

                   Mary Vavrosky, The Portrait Committee 



Minnesota Territorial Pioneers, Inc.       
  Suite 328         
  176 Snelling Ave N                       
  St Paul MN  55104-6322        
     
 
               
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

IMPORTANT  DATES  TO REMEMBER :  

MAY  11, 2013 ¹ 116TH ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING  
 

JUNE 15, 2013 ¹ PIONEER PICNIC IN LE CENTER 
 

AUGUST 3, 2013 LOG CABIN PICNIC 
 

SEE INSIDE FOR DETAILS 

 

 

Non-Profit 
Organization 
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